MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, JUNE 20, 2016
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Monday, June 20, 2016, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 24, 2015 as read.

Mr. Joseph Chauvin addressed that board and stated that the levee inspection on the north side of Grand Isle shows the high ground to build upon to continue protection. The commissioners will go to the site and review the engineers finding to continue the levee system. Some sand is needed to refurbish parts of the original levee to sure it up before any tropical systems develops.
President Camardelle thanked the commissioners, town council, CPRA, Governor Edwards, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Councilmen Roberts and Templet and Parish President Yenni for help with repairing the Hurricane Protection Levee on the Gulf of Mexico on the western end of the island. The contract was awarded and should be complete within 15 days. This work should be complete before the 4th of July holiday as long as the weather permits. This site is located on the narrowest part of Grand Isle and must be repaired to ensure Highway 1 will not be impacted if levee fails.

President Camardelle stated that Council Member Templet is working on getting funding to add more rocks on the back side of Grand isle. The levee district has the permits and design work so this project can be done as soon as the funding becomes available.

The following public notices were read: 1. A resolution adopting the adjusted millage rate. 2. A resolution increasing the millage rate for the 2016 tax year but not in excess of the prior year rate.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

Commissioner Besson stated that we will be going to go get the trailer for the bulldozer in the next couple of weeks.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 p.m.
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